
 

   

 

 TOWN OF OLD SAYBROOK 

 Board of Finance 

 302 Main Street • Old Saybrook, Connecticut 06475-1741 

 

 

BOARD OF FINANCE REGULAR MEETING  

FIRST FLOOR CONFERENCE ROOM 

June 15, 2020    7:00 p.m. 

HYBRID MEETING 

 

Public Zoom Link 
https://zoom.us/j/96928546710?pwd=NVN0MmlMU2tHSDZiMnpSZ0lkN

HVLZz09 
Dial In: 929-436-2866 

Meeting ID: 969 2854 6710 

Passcode: 302302 

One Tap Mobile: tel://9294362866,,96928546710# 
 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER 

II. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

III. ROLL CALL 

IV. MINUTES 5/18/2021; 6/1/21 - ACTION REQUESTED 

V. TAX COLLECTOR; SUSPENSE REPORT 

VI. CONSIDERATION OF APPROVING A REIMBURSABLE GRANT FOR 

STEAP PROJECT – ACTION REQUESTED 

 

VII. FINANCE DIRECTOR REPORT 

 

VIII. SELECTMAN’S REPORT 

 

IX. PUBLIC COMMENT 

X. COMMENTS FROM THE CHAIR 

XI. ADJOURNMENT 

 

Attest:  David LaMay, Chairman 

https://zoom.us/j/96928546710?pwd=NVN0MmlMU2tHSDZiMnpSZ0lkNHVLZz09
https://zoom.us/j/96928546710?pwd=NVN0MmlMU2tHSDZiMnpSZ0lkNHVLZz09
tel://9294362866,,96928546710/
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To:  Board of Finance Members 
 
From:       Carl P. Fortuna, Jr., First Selectman  
 
Re:  Restroom Facilities at Town Parks (STEAP 2021-08) 
 
Date:        June 11, 2021 
 
 
Summary 
 
The purpose of this memorandum is to recommend that the Board of Finance approve the Town entering 
into a reimbursable grant and the use of Town funds in the amount of $128,205 for the purpose of placing 
restroom facilities at the Town parks. 
 
Background 
 
By way of background, the Department of Energy and Environmental Protection (DEEP) has approved a 
grant in the amount of $128,205 for the restroom facilities at Town Parks.  This is a reimbursable grant, 
meaning that the Town will pay for this project upfront and then seek reimbursement from DEEP.  
 
The Board of Finance also appropriated $17,895 from the Town’s capital non-recurring account to 
supplement the STEAP grant noted above.  This appropriation was approved by the legislative body on 
November 24, 2020. 
 
Motion Requested: 
 
To appropriate funds in the amount of $128,205 as outlined in the STEAP 2021-08 grant for the purpose 
of purchasing a prefabricated concrete restroom, which will subsequently be reimbursed by DEEP, and 
further to move this recommendation to Town meeting for a vote. 
 



















 

 

  

 TOWN OF OLD SAYBROOK 
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To:  Board of Finance Members 
 
From:  Lee Ann Palladino, Finance Director 
 
Re:  Planning for Fiscal Year 21 Surplus 
 
Date:  June 8, 2021 
 
 
The purpose of this memorandum is to request your input into the plans for the Town of Old Saybrook’s Fiscal Year 
2021 “FY21” surplus management should a surplus be available.   
 
Discussion 
 
The following is an excerpt from the Fund Balance Policy that addresses year end surpluses. 
 
“It is the goal of the Town to build an unassigned fund balance in the GF at each fiscal year end of 15% of approved GF 
annual expenditures.  Fund balances that fall within the range of 12% to 15% are deemed to be healthy and no action or 
reporting is required.  Should the unassigned GF fund balance fall below 12% at fiscal year end, the Board of Finance shall 
be notified.  Should the unassigned GF balance fall below 5% the First Selectman shall develop a restoration plan to 
rebuild the minimum fund balance and present it to the Board of Finance for their approval. 
 
In the event that a fiscal year ends with surplus funds projected to be in excess of the 15% policy target, the Board of 
Selectmen shall make a recommendation to the Board of Finance which may include one or more of the following options: 

a) Transfer excess funds to a capital reserve account; 
b) Transfer excess funds to a specific capital project; 
c) Transfer excess funds to reduce a Town liability or debt; 
d) Transfer excess funds to a debt stabilization account; or 
e) Other recommendation as may be appropriate.” 

 
With this policy as guidance, it is recommended that the Boards of Selectman and Finance consider the following uses of 
surplus in the following order: 
 

1. Ensure enough surplus funds are available to maintain the Town’s budget reserve fund at our above 15%. 
 

2. The Town has budgeted $618 thousand for Defined Benefit actuarial determined contribution (“ADC”) in 
FY22 ($468 thousand for the Town employees and $150 thousand for the BoE employees).  The ADC for 
FY22 is $814 thousand.  Therefore, it is recommended to transfer $200 thousand to the municipal reserve fund 
(“MRF”) and further to transfer these funds to the Town pension plan next fiscal year in order to meet the full 
ADC for FY22. 
 

3. The Department of Public Works will not be able to complete its road work prior to the end of June 30, 2021.  
At present there is $149,988 in the paving and road maintenance line items of the Public Works’ budget.  



 

 

Therefore, as these funds will drop to the bottom line as surplus, it is recommended that these funds be 
transferred to an off-budget fund entitled “DPW paving and road maintenance” in order to continue the 
Town’s road maintenance program. 

 

4. Over the course of the last three fiscal years, the BoF has appropriated surplus funds for the purpose of 
constructing sidewalks and other sidewalk improvements.  It is recommended that an appropriation of $150 
thousand be considered to maintain our program of improving sidewalks.  The timely completion of the 
sidewalk project will not only lead to safe walkways but also continue to complement the work that has been 
completed to date. 

 
In conclusion, these proposed uses of surplus would represent about $500 thousand for the GG.   
 
By way of background, the mechanism for this type of transaction is outlined in the Connecticut General Statutes, Sec. 
7-361. Procurement of the municipal reserve fund (“MRF”).  This statute states, “Upon the recommendation of the 
budget-making authority and approval by the legislative body, there shall be paid into such reserve fund (a) amounts 
authorized to be transferred thereto from the general fund cash surplus available at the end of any fiscal year.”   
 
As we approach August, the Town’s surplus balance will become clear, at that time, we will reissue this memorandum 

with specific requested amounts for the FY21 Town surplus. 


